

Mayor Steven Lankenau

Members of Council Lawrence Haase, President Donald Stevens James Hershberger Terri A. Williams John E. Church Randy J. Bachman

City Manager Terry Dunn

Finance Director Rupert W. Schweinhagen

Law Director Michael J. Wesche

Assistant Law Director Jeffrey R. Lankenau

City of NAPOLEON, OHIO

255 RIVERVIEW AVENUE - (419) 592-4010 NAPOLEON, OHIO 43545-0151

March 14, 1990

Todd Slight 85 Vincennes Lot #96, Riviera Heights 4th Addition Napoleon, Ohio 43545

Re: Down Spouts

Dear Mr. Slight:

This letter shall inform you that the storm sewers which serve your lot are not designed to carry roof drainage water. Consequently when your residence was constructed, the roof drainage was run onto the ground via splash blocks. This procedure meters the flow of storm water into the system.

Acting on a complaint received by this office, an inspection of your residence was made on February 22, 1990 P.M., during which it was determined that the down spouts had been extended below the ground level probably into the footing drain tile. The City records show that the footing tile extends to an 8" P.V.C. tile which runs along the rear of your lot and is designed to handle only footing drain tile (not roof drainage water).

You are hereby notified that you are in violation of Chapter 52 of the Napoleon Code of Ordinances entitled Storm Service and that you have sixty (60) days to remove your roof water discharge from the storm sewer system and run your roof water onto the ground via splash blocks or similar devices.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, you can contact either myself, Sonny Helberg or Eldon Huber at the City Engineer's Office at 592-4010.

Thank you,

Marc Gerken City Engineer

Mal M